BRIEF NEWS NOTES
FELLOWSHIP GIFT TO SCHOOL OF TROPICAL MEDICINE

A gift of $10,000 has been received by the Sehool of Tropieal
Medicine of the University of Porto Rico for the purpose of estab-
lishing a fellowship in tropical medicine. The fund is to be known
as the Bailey K. Ashford Fund and the fellowship will be the Bailey
K. Ashford Fellowship in tropical medicine.

It is the intent of the donor of this fund that the income be
used to further seientific research in tropieal medicine in Porto Rieo,
At the same time the gift honors one who has contributed largely
to the field of tropieal medicine and will stand for all time as a
recognition of the brilliant work of Colonel Bailey K. Ashford, now
professor of tropieal medicine and mycology at the School of Trop-
ieal Medicine.

This is the first gift of its kind to the School of Tropical Medi-
eine and it is gratifying to all that through one of its faculty mem-
bers the Sehool should be thus honored. The ReviEw offers its
congratulations to the School of Tropical Medicine and to Dr. Ash-
ford whe has been so honored by this gift.

DR. FREDERICK P. GAY

During the month of April Dr. Frederick P. Gay, Chairman of
the Department of Bacteriology, Collegé of Physicians and Surgeons,
Columbia University, will visit the School of Tropical Medicine. He
will give an address before the faeunlty of the School on April 9,
on ‘‘The Cellular Background of Immunity’’.

THE UNIVERSITY OF BORDEAUX, FRANCE

A recent announcement has been made that there will be a Post-
tiraduate Course in Ear. Nose and Throat Surgery at the University,
of Bordeaux, France, commencing July 22, 1929,

Dr. Leon Felderman, I’hiladelphia, Pennsylvania, is in charge of
registering physicians for this course.




